Hartford Audubon Society
Membership Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, February 9, 2021
7:00 via Zoom
 
Called to Order: President Sarah Faulkner called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  There were around 50 people present, including 5 new members and one guest.
 
Organizational Report: Sarah gave a brief update about the organization.  Many things have been happening in January:
· Big January: many birders participated, and the final award list will be released very soon.  The overall winner was Jamie Meyers with 97 species, winning him the trophy that resides at the Wood Memorial Library.  The other top five participants were Maggie Peretto with 94 species, Jay Kaplan with 89, Doug Beach with 85, and John Weeks with 80.  The Golden Grebe award and trophy for the rarest or most special bird found in January went to Gillian Smiths for the Hoary redpoll found at Nod Brook.  All participants were congratulated. 
· Mini-Grants: The deadline for grant applications for up to $1,000 is due February 15th.  Members were encouraged to spread the word.
· Big February: HAS is participating with COA to offer awards for people who contribute lists in the month of January for “low-participation” blocks for the CT Birding Atlas.  Information is available by emailing Sara Zagorski.
· Great Backyard Bird Count: It is this coming weekend and information is available on the National Audubon website.  Annette Pasek noted that data collected for Project Feeder Watch will automatically be reported to the Great Backyard Bird Count.

Membership: Marcia Reno noted that she and Chris Fisher have been sending out surveys to new members, the information from which will be used to help us tailor future programs for our membership.  Annette Pasek and Sarah Faulkner noted that they have been working diligently and making enormous improvements in the way we manage our membership information.  Annette noted that we are very, very close to opening up online membership enrollment.  We welcomed five new members who identified themselves.

Programs: Annette Pasek and Fran D’Amico commented that we are starting to form the Programs Committee for next year, responsible for planning out the monthly membership and Wildlife programs for 2021-2022.  Anyone interested in participating is encouraged to contact Fran.

Trip Reports: Sandi Jones noted that most of our trips were canceled due to COVID-19, but we look forward to more coming up in the spring as folks are vaccinated.  Peter Stephan held his annual Cape Cod trip, but only he and Christina were able to attend.  Many people are looking forward to it next year.

Evening Program: Fran D’Amico introduced the evening speaker, Ken Elkins, who joined the staff of National Audubon Society in 2008. He is the Education Program Manager at Bent of the River Audubon Center in Southbury, where he helps students of all ages to tap their passion for birds and nature through many education programs and initiatives.  

Ken presented the program Survival by Degrees.  Shrinking environments and shifting temperature ranges could imperil nearly half of US birds within this century. Ken discussed survival strategies that can help birds adapt to these changes based on research by ornithologists and climate scientists. 

The meeting was adjourned around 9:00 pm.
 
(Minutes taken by Sarah Faulkner)
